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From; Dawn Ludwig [mailto:
Sent: Friday, May 31, 2013 11:27 AM
Subject: Glover Road cul de sac

Hello,

My name is Dawn Ludwig our family lives next to Maple Leaf
Foods and diagonally across from Navastar. '

On November 8, 2011 I attended a planning meeting at the City of Hamilton.

At the meeting I spoke concerning the request to have a cul de sac built to separate our
residential area from the manufacturing facilities of the same street. The development of
an Industrial Park was underway.

I had a signed petition from the residents residing between 580 Glover Road and 703
Glover Road. (up to Dickenson Rd). All residents very concerned about traffic and
safety.

This request was unanimous at the time. Unfortunately a couple homeowners have
changed their view. I believe only two homeowners of many homeowners. I have
spoken to the majority of others who are still very much in favor of a cul de sac. We still -
have well over 90% in favor!!

[ have been in contact with the City on many occasions since November 2011. My
husband and I and many neighbours have attended a meeting by City planning. They
came up with some alternative suggestions. At that meeting I spoke once again to the
City representatives. Requesting a cul de sac. Many of the residents of Glover road were
in attendance.

Maple Leaf Foods had an information meeting on May 28th, 2013. Brenda Johnson
informed those in attendance that the recommendation from the City to narrow the road
and put an island to slow traffic. Not what we asked for!

At the meeting Maple Leaf informed the attendees with many details concerning number
of employees, number of shifts, 7 days a week working environment etc... etc.... Traffic
is already crazy as many workers fly by to work on these two buildings.

Maple Leaf and now Navastar have landed right next to our residential area.

On November 8th, 2011 we requested a cul de sac and now on March 31, 2013 I am
again asking that this be done.,

Please separate the industrial area from the residential area to protect the residents of
Glover Road.

Sincerely,
Dawn Ludwig
- Hannon, ON




